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LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

 

Mayor Lehman and Barrie City Council,  
 
I am writing today to recommend the creation of a by-law that allows for an exemption to 
retail businesses that wish to remain open during statutory holidays.  
 
The Retail Holiday Business Act (1991) contains a tourism exemption that reads, “Despite 
Section 2 (which prohibits retail businesses from operating on a statutory holiday), the 
council of a municipality may by by-law permit retail business establishments in the 
municipality to be open on holidays for the maintenance or development of tourism.” 
(1991, c. 43, s1). Under this exemption, businesses operating in a tourism capacity can apply 
for a holiday opening exemption directly from their municipality.  
 
Following the example set by other municipalities, the City of Barrie would have the option 
to declare itself a year-round tourism attraction, allowing for some or all statutory holidays 
to be covered under the exemptions presented by the Retail Holiday Business Act 
 
It is therefore my suggestion to council that they consider:  

A) Declare the City of Barrie to be a year-round tourism destination 
B) Adopt a Retail Holiday Business Act bylaw, which allows business to apply for statutory 

holiday exemptions.  

 
The adoption of this new by-law would allow for all retail businesses to apply for the 
opportunity to capitalize on the tourist trade that makes up a crucial part of Barrie’s 
economy. I have attached a local Simcoe County example for your review.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding this proposed by-law, please do not hesitate to 
contact my office 705-726-5538 or at Doug.Downey@pc.ola.org.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Doug Downey, MPP 
Barrie-Springwater-Oro-Medonte  
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